WORSLEY AND BOOTHSTOWN COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
Worsley United Reformed Church

Worsley Road

Worsley

25th January, 2006

Meeting commenced:
7.30 p.m.
"
ended:
9.50 p.m.
PRESENT:
Adrian Dunning - in the Chair

Councillors Compton, Howard, K. Garrido, R. Garrido and Macdonald



M.A. Howard - Boothstown Residents’ Association




A. Judge
} Queen Anne Drive Residents




J. Judge
}




G. Sides


} Worsley Road United Reformed Church




Reverend G. McCleave
}




K. Briggs


}




G. Brunt


}




A. Owen - Walkden High School




A. Darlington - Old Warke Dam Society




A. Grennan - Boothstown Community Centre Association




F. Pheasey - Boothstown Methodist Church




D. Brittain - Worsley Methodist Church




B. Boyd - Greenway




L. Critichley
} Moorside South Residents’ Association




T. Bennett
}




E. Hall - High Cedars, Roe Green




S.L. Wrightson
} Moorside South Residents’ Association




C. Morris

}




B. Henson - Worsley Village Community Association


ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:




M. Bleese - Area Co-ordinator




T. Walsh - Neighbourhood Manager




S. Bowen - Community Development Worker




L. Everall - Admin Officer, Worsley and Boothstown Neighbourhood Team




Sergeant Gerrard

} Greater Manchester Police




P.C.S.O. B. Horrocks
}





L. Thomas - Health Improvement Officer, Salford Primary Care Trust




L. Slamon - Senior Committee Administrator

151.
WELCOME AND INTRODUCTIONS

The Chair welcomed everybody to the meeting and advised Members of the format the agenda would be taking.  

152.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillor Gray, A. Adams, N. Gaskell, K. Ogden, S. Tittle and Inspector A. Sutcliffe.

153.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
The minutes of the meeting held on 23rd November, were agreed as a correct record subject to the name of S.L. Wrightson being amended to read correctly in the list of those present at that meeting.

154.
MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES

(a)
Pilot Alcohol Free Zone
Sergeant Gerrard reported that the proposal to introduce a pilot alcohol free zone which was supported by the Committee at its meeting held on 23rd November, 2005 (Minute 113 refers) was being progressed.


(b)
Section 30 Dispersal Order
Sergeant Gerrard reported that the Section 30 Dispersal Order had been introduced in the Ellenbrook area and had made a positive impact.  Councillor R. Garrido indicated that he had received positive comments from residents living in the area as to the effect of the Order.  A. Dunning indicated that he was pleased with the speed that the order had been dealt with and introduced.


(c)
Neighbourhood Management Staff
T. Walsh indicated that S. Bowen, Community Development Worker, would not now be leaving and continuing with her duties as part of the Neighbourhood Management Team and introduced L. Everall newly appointed Admin Assistant for the team.

155.
MINUTES OF SPECIAL MEETING
The minutes of the special meeting held on 7th December, 2005, were agreed as a correct record.

Reference was made to the notice given and circulated regarding that meeting.  Councillor K. Garrido expressed her disappointment at the lack of attendance at that meeting.

156.
WORSLEY UNITED REFORMED CHURCH
Members of Worsley United Reformed Church gave a presentation regarding the Church, activities organised and proposals for investment for the future (see Appendix A).  Councillor Compton praised the work being undertaken by the church members.

RESOLVED:
THAT the presentation be welcomed and the work being undertaken and action proposed noted.

157.
HEALTH ISSUES
(a)
New LIFT Centre at Walkden
A report was circulated setting out the current position regarding the provision of a LIFT Centre in Walkden to be located at Cloverfield/Fitchfield Walk adjacent to Bolton Road and directly opposite the entrance to the Ellesmere Shopping Centre.  The report contained details of the aims of the centre, scheme details, NHS services and other services to be provided, public involvement, key milestones and associated issues.  

S. Whittaker, LIFT Communications and R. Young, Project Manager for the Manchester/Salford/Trafford LIFT company (MAST) attended the meeting and explained the proposals in more detail.

Members discussed the information provided with reference being made in particular 

to -

· The need for timescales to be realistic and achievable.

· The number of car parking spaces to be provided and whether this would be adequate.

· Transport links and transport provision including any proposals for the use of Community Transport, Ring and Ride and access to the LIFT Centre by vulnerable groups.

· The possibility of pressure being put on the Passenger Transport Executive to resurrect the previous schemes submitted for the circular bus route.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the report be noted.



(2) THAT S. Whittaker and R. Young be thanked for attending the meeting and the presentation given.



(3) THAT the comments made be noted and actioned as appropriate.

(b)
Worsley Boothstown Health Action Partnership Update
L. Thomas reported on health issues and the work being undertaken to improve health in the local area and circulated a newsletter entitled ‘Improving Health in Worsley, Boothstown and Ellenbrook’.  She advised Members of the next meeting of the Health Action Partnership which was to be held at Beesley Green Community Centre on Monday, 6th March, at 10.00 a.m., and also of the Older Peoples Forum which was to be held on 2nd March, at the Methodist Church in Boothstown.  She indicated that Members were welcome to attend any of these meetings and also to take part in local health walks and other health actions in the area.

158.
COMMUNITY ACTION PLAN
T. Walsh gave an update on the current position regarding the Community Action Plan a copy of which had been circulated with the agenda containing a progress report as at 12th December, 2005.

S. Bowen indicated that she was compiling a local training programme identifying needs of volunteer and community groups in the area and asked for any groups to send in any ideas or suggestions they may have to her.

Reference was made to the Bridgewater Park facility (reference 4.4 in the Community Action Plan) and to the discussions being held with St. Andrew’s School about future uses of the school and also to the position regarding assistance and monies being available to assist new residents association in establishing themselves.

T. Walsh also referred to pledge 6 which was not progressing as well as the other pledges due to staffing problems mainly.  He indicated that he would keep Members updated of progress with this and with the other pledges in the Community Action Plan.

RESOLVED:
THAT the update given be noted.

159.
ADDITIONAL COMMUNITY ISSUES

(a)
Tourism Forum Management Group
Councillor R. Garrido reported that the first meeting of the Tourism Forum Management Group had met on 24th January, 2006, and further meetings had been agreed.

  
(b)
High Cedars Issues
E. Hall referred to an e-mail which she had forwarded to the Chair and to L. Slamon regarding a number of items in the High Cedars area.  Councillor Macdonald highlighted the need for a residents association to be formed in the Roe Green area.  T. Walsh undertook to respond to the e-mail and matters raised.

(c)
Fixed Signals on Slip Road to Motorways
It was agreed that this matter would be considered by the Political Executive at their next meeting and then brought back to the Community Committee for consideration.

(d)
Consultation on Proposed Changes to the Admissions Criteria


for Local Schools
A. Owen reported that Hilton Lane Primary School had applied for Associated Primary School status to Walkden High School.  He indicated that if the application was successful this would have the effect of displacing 30 children living further away from the school in Boothstown/Worsley.

RESOLVED:
THAT this matter be noted and referred to the Political Executive for consideration. 

161.
COMMUNITY COMMITTEE BUDGET SUB-GROUP
Submitted details of the decision made by the Budget Sub-Group at its meeting held on 25th January, 2006, together with the financial position statement.

Reference was made to the allocation of £1,000 to Heartstart and T. Walsh referred to this as a minuted action.

RESOLVED:
THAT the recommendations of the Budget Sub-Group be approved.

162.
ENVIRONMENT PLANNING AND TRANSPORT TASK GROUP
M.A. Howard circulated the minutes of the meeting of the Environment Planning and Transport Sub-Group held on 11th January, 2006, at Worsley Library and drew Members’ attention in particular to the position regarding the Delph and Old Warke Dam, the underpath linking Boothstown with Ellenbrook and possible safe ways of crossing the East Lancashire Road being considered, traffic calming measures for Greenleach Lane/Roe Green as contained in more detail in the minutes.

Councillor K. Garrido indicated that she had met with S. Lee and M. Bleese regarding Greenleach Lane and other highway matters.  At that meeting it had been agreed to put back into the scheme the “built out element” and to keep the anti-skid proposals under review.  Funding would be spread across two financial years.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the minutes of the meeting of the Task Group held on 11th January, 2006, be noted.



(2) THAT M.A. Howard as Chair of the Environmental Planning and Transport Sub-Group be authorised on behalf of the Community Committee to write in the strongest terms to the Leader of the Council regarding the Delph and the urgent need for it to be dredged.



(3) THAT the proposals for the Greenleach Lane Road Calming Scheme to proceed as agreed at the meeting held and referred to by Councillor K. Garrido be approved subject to the anti-skid measures being reviewed.



(4) THAT Councillor K. Garrido and appropriate officers be thanked for the action which they had taken in dealing with the Greenleach Lane Road Calming Scheme proposals.

163.
INFORMATION ITEMS

The following items were submitted for the information of Members -


(a)
Children’s and Young Peoples Task Group held on 29th November, 2005.


(b) Worsley and Boothstown Political Executive Group held on 12th December, 2005.


(c)
Worsley and Boothstown Executive Group held on 12th December, 2005.


(d)
Destination Worsley Tourism Forum held on 21st November, 2005.

164.
ANY OTHER BUSINESS

(a)
Hope Hospital Maternity and Neo-natal Provision

Councillor Macdonald advised Members that the Council at its meeting held on 18th January, 2006, passed a Notice of Motion granting authority for the Council to do everything within its power to prevent the closure of the neo-natal and maternity unit at Hope Hospital.

He encouraged Members to give their support to the motion and to sign up to the campaign being organised by the local Advertiser.

RESOLVED:
THAT the Community Committee unanimously support the resolution passed by the Council.

(b)
White Horse Public House
Reference was made to the application for the extension to the licence submitted by the White Horse Public House.  Members expressed concerns that local residents had not been advised that the application had been submitted and that it was only five months since the Council had refused the previous application.

Councillor K. Garrido reported that notification had to be within the curtilage of the pub premises and that it was up to the brewery to advise people of the application being made.  Councillor R. Garrido indicated that he would raise this matter at the meeting of the Licensing Committee to be held on the 26th January.

165.
DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING
It was noted that the next meeting would be held on Wednesday, 22nd March, 2006, at 7.30 p.m.
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